MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Date: April 12, 2022          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 2904 Masters Court
Call to Order

· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle,  Jamie Hahl,, Wally Wenger, Debbie Stewart, Frank Zucco, Robert Glandon
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   Gary Robinson
· Acceptance of  March  Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report 
Treasurer's Report

Debbie reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Debbie Stewart.   The financial report was approved. 
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March  2022 Treasurer’s Report
1) Current Bank Account Balances: CITY WIDE BANK

OPERATING ACCOUNT AS OF 03/31/2022
 $58,126.76
RESERVE ACCOUNT AS OF      03/31/2022
 $23.963.04
STATUTORY RESERVE AS OF  03/31/2022
 $50,000.00
TOTAL CASH $132,089.80

2) Income: 

   Month 
     YTD
Mar Revenue
 -
 $6,510.00
 $ 16,150.00
Mar Expenses
 -
 $1,848.00 
$   6,767.00
Net Income 
-  
 $4,662.00
 $  9,383.00

Notes: a) received refund check from American Family Ins. -$575. Will be deposited in April. 
b) Currently under budget for the year by $3244, however Still have not received invoices for any 
snow removal for 2022
*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

3) DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS:
On 3/31/2022 total balance due is $723
Submitted by Debbie Stewart, Treasurer

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Brightview contract renewal has been signed and submitted. Brightview will be contacted for cleanup at southend cul-de-sac. They seem to have  missed this area.  
Architectural Control Committee
Garage door replacement requested was received, reviewed and approved. Roof replacement requested was received and approved. 
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report.
Social Committee
Gary Robinson volunteered to plan a Summer Social for the community. Thank you to Gary!
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Reminder: the parking areas of our neighborhood are for visitors. Please be mindful of your neighbors. If you think anyone is taking advantage, and you would like to make a formal complaint, a picture of the license plate and house number will be needed. 
One homeowner to get a second letter from LCM regarding the parking issue. 
New Business

April 25th will start the road replacement on Mt. Royal and our community. Concrete is to be replaced by asphault, all new road base. Town Project Manager is Alex. Masters Club work is expected to start 2nd or 3rd week of May.
There will be a ramp on every driveway for residents to get in and out.The company will also have shuttles when needed. Flyers and door hangers will be distributed ahead of time. 

New signature cards being sent to board members who sign checks. These are routinely sent each year after board elections by LCM/bank.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: May 10, 2022, 6:30 PM at the Zucco  residence, 2908  Masters Court 
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
